Minutes from July 11" 2022 Regular City Council Meeting.

Meeting was called to order at 6:46pm. Present were Mayor Herb Gartzke, council members Kelly
Singleton, Azure Conaway, Cory Conaway, and Michael Sypherd; police chief David Perley, Kassandra
Sypherd and Yamira Martinez. Council Member Rick McMeekan was absent.

Minutes from June 13th meeting were approved by a motion from K. Singleton and a 2™ by Cory
Conaway. All in favor for approving minutes.

Police report was given by D. Perley. Motion was made by K. Singleton, 2"¢ by Michael Sypherd.
Sewer Report-Skipped -Austin Conaway was absent

Clerks report was given by K. Sypherd, Motion was made by K. Singleton, 2™ by Azure Conaway.
Discussion about the watermelon fundraiser. $425.00 were raised.

Discussion about updating city ordinance book since the lapse in time since the last update. Cost is
$2,600. Roll call vote 4-yeash, 0-nays.

Discussion about Conesville Residents having access to the library, the city is paying $100. There will be
more information once we have a set date & possible flyers being mailed out. Motion was made by K.
Singleton, 2™ by Azure Conaway.

Discussion about having a food bank come 1 every two months, no cost, possibly on Wednesdays for 2
hours. More details to come. Motion was made by K. Singleton,2" by Azure Conaway.

From the council: Discussion on an update on the city website was brought up by K. Singleton. It is still in
the works, will have a link to pay the sewer bill online, view/print forms, etc. will advise when the
website goes live.

Discussion about the park not having a flag up, the mayor will go get a flag and get new hardware for
the pole since it needs replaced, the train in the playground is rotting, discussed on what to do with it
and maybe to start looking at something else to replace.

From the Mayor: discussion on golf cart ordinance, regarding adding ATV/UTV. There have been
problems with kids riding around with no parents, citizens riding with no license, no insurance, no
permits etc. No action taken at this time, will revisit in August.

From the Community there is two swings we have at city hall to put in the park already.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:56pm Next Meeting will be August 8* at 6:45pm.



